
 

 

Sanders County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes 
December 1, 2020, 6:30 pm 

 

Minutes of the October meeting were approved as drafted. 

 

The Treasurer presented a 2020-21 4-H Year budget, which was approved. Jennifer Christensen and Aimee Foyil will be 

added as signers on the bank account and Carrie Guenzler will be removed. All others signers currently on the account 

will remain. Motion made by Karen, seconded by Kim, passed unanimously. 

 

No correspondence. 

 

Reports 
 

Achievement Day: It generally it went well at the club level. There are a few awards still pending. 

 

Livestock Committee: Juli is working on getting the show arena leveled as well as a new livestock judge. Beef tagging is 

the first weekend in January. The livestock policy and health guidelines are updated and posted on Z-Suite.  

 

Ambassador Report: They’ve had a couple of good meetings and are working on training, community service projects, 

and events for Fair. 

 

Enrollment Report/Z-Suite: Club leaders can run reports or call the office for help. Announcements and shared files can 

be uploaded.  

 

New Family Orientation: Let Juli know if you want packets or an orientation meeting. 

 

Club Officer Training: Juli will provide links for online training and can do in-person training if requested. 

 

Club year plans, officer lists, civil rights letter, club dues, financial reports: Juli reminded leaders to turn these items in. 

 

Winter Break Fun Party: The Whitepine Happy Workers will host a sledding party for Sanders County 4H at the Naegli 

Ranch either January 10 or 17, depending on snow. More information to come. 

 

County Website: The 4-H portion of the Sanders County Extension website has been updated. Check it out! 

 

Old Business  
 

Fair Projects: With the pavilion ceiling done, Kim will coordinate getting the shelving in. Mike Taylor will assess the 

restroom and showers soon, and the Fair Manager will let 4-H know if they need help painting the pavilion walls. 

 

Budget Proposal: Approved as noted above under Treasurer report. 

 

Fruit Sales: Will be selling fruit. Dates to be determined and communicated soon. 

 

New Business 
 

Communication Days: Registration for Communication Days will still go through the county, but scheduling, judge 

selection, and event planning will be done at the club level. Registrations are due by February 15, results are due to the 

county by April 1, and Finals will be held on April 11 and organized by the county. 

 

Adjourn 8:06 pm 

 

Attendees: Joanne Burk, Aimee Foyil, Juli Thurston, Kim Bergstrom, Jen Christensen, Carmen Jackson, Lenny Page, 

Karen Dwyer. 


